



NOTICE TO THE PROFESSION AND PUBLIC

September 9, 2021

National Day for Truth and Reconciliation

The Courts and Court Registry will be closed on September 30, 2021, to observe National Day for Truth and Reconciliation. This is an important time to recognize and commemorate the inter-generational harm caused to Indigenous people by residential schools, and to honour all the survivors, their families and communities.

The Courts will not hold any hearings on September 30, with the exception of bail hearings if necessary.

For the purpose of calculating time under the *Rules of Court*, September 30 will be considered a holiday. All documents due to be filed with the Court Registry on September 30, 2021, may be filed the following day, October 1, 2021.

Chief Justice S.M. Duncan

Chief Judge M. Cozens